VOLUME XXVIII NO. 36

## Here in Spirit



## Holy Spirit Catholic Schools Regional Newsletter

#### **Employment Opportunities at a Glance:**



- Denotes new posting(s) since last publication
- ➤ **Associate Principal** Catholic Central High School
- ➤ **Teacher** Catholic Central High School
- **Temporary Summer Students** Various Locations
- **Substitute Teachers** Various Locations

### Our Mission Statement

We are a Catholic Faith
Community, dedicated to
providing each student
entrusted to our care
with an education rooted in
the Good News of
Jesus Christ.

Guided by the Holy Spirit, in partnership with home, parish and society, our schools foster the growth of responsible citizens who will live, celebrate and proclaim their faith.

Our Catholic Faith is the foundation of all that we do.

## **Employment Opportunities**

These positions are open to all internal and external candidates. External applicants must provide a current police information (including vulnerable sectors) check, a current intervention record check, and a copy of their social insurance card prior to employment, if chosen as the successful candidate.

#### PROBATIONARY ASSOCIATE PRINCIPAL - Catholic Central High School

We invite all applicants for the position of probationary Associate Principal at Catholic Central High School in Lethbridge, to commence August 26, 2021.

**View Details** 

**View Details** 

#### TEACHER - Catholic Central High School

We are looking to hire a probationary full time teacher at Catholic Central High School in Lethbridge to commence August 26, 2021. The candidate should have a degree and/or experience in teaching high school science, primarily Physics 20 and Physics 30.

#### **TEMPORARY SUMMER STUDENTS – Maintenance Helpers**

We are looking to hire 2 students as temporary summer maintenance helpers. In order to qualify, students must have completed at least one year of post-secondary education, and are continuing in full-time studies in the fall. Preference will be given to graduates of Holy Spirit Catholic Schools.

View Details

#### SUBSTITUTE TEACHERS

We are looking to hire Substitute Teachers commencing as soon as possible. These positions are covered by our ATA collective agreement.

View Details

Saint Catherine of Siena

Please pray for me,
holy sister & Doctor of the Church,
that I may come to know the love of Jesus
and bring His compassion to all.
And that like you, I will take my Faith
out into the world to make
a difference for God's kingdom.
I ask this in Jesus' Name
and for His sake.
Amen



# Call for Audit Committee Public Members

The Holy Spirit Roman Catholic Separate School Division is requesting applications from members of the public to fill two (2) positions on the school division's Audit Committee.

Under the new *Education Act*, the school division's Audit Committee is to be comprised of three (3) trustees and two (2) members of the public.

The Committee will be responsible for:

- recommending external auditors to the Board;
- reviewing the annual financial statements and reporting to the Board; and
- ensuring appropriate internal controls exist and are maintained.

Qualifications for the public members:

- Ideally have financial experience and/or a professional accounting designation;
- Independent to the school division; and
- No financial or personal interests with the school division's audit firm, KPMG.

Public members will be compensated for their time on the Audit Committee, as per <u>Board Policy 18</u>, <u>Appendix A: Trustee Compensation, Allowances and Reimbursement Rates</u>. If you are interested in serving on the Audit Committee, please submit a letter of interest that includes a brief summary of your work experience and qualifications to:

#### Lisa Palmarin, Secretary-Treasurer

The Holy Spirit Roman Catholic Separate School Division 620 12B Street North, Lethbridge AB T1H 2L7

Email: <a href="mailto:secretarytreasurer@holyspirit.ab.ca">secretarytreasurer@holyspirit.ab.ca</a>

Fax: 403-327-9595

Deadline for applications is on or before April 30, 2021.

For further information, please contact Lisa Palmarin, Secretary-Treasurer, by phone (403-327-9555) or email (<a href="mailto:secretarytreasurer@holyspirit.ab.ca">secretarytreasurer@holyspirit.ab.ca</a>).



# "Share the Mission" Award Call for Nominations!

Nominations are now welcome for Holy Spirit Catholic School Division's "Share the Mission Award." This prestigious award recognizes community members, parents, students, and school staff who have:

- Offered outstanding or long term service for the benefit of our students;
- Accepted demanding challenges and set new standards for the rest of us to follow;
- Contributed, through action and deed, to the Catholic atmosphere of our schools;
- Demonstrated involvement and leadership in community / parish organizations;
- Reflected the Mission Statement of the Holy Spirit School Division in all actions:

We are a Catholic faith community, dedicated to providing each student entrusted in our care with an education rooted in the Good News of Jesus Christ.

Guided by the Holy Spirit, in partnership with home, parish and society, our schools foster the growth of responsible citizens who will live, celebrate, and proclaim their faith.

Our Catholic faith is the foundations of all that we do.

If you know of an individual or group deserving of the "Share the Mission Award," please forward their name to Rhonda Kawa at <a href="mailto:kawarh@holyspirit.ab.ca">kawarh@holyspirit.ab.ca</a> by June 11, 2021. Nomination information is also accessible on the division's website at:

https://www.holyspirit.ab.ca/board\_administration/board\_of\_trustees/share\_the\_mission\_award

## **HOLY SPIRIT STARS**

### April 2021

Please join us in congratulating the following students and staff for their achievements:

NAME	SCHOOL	ACHIEVEMENT
Declan Sander	Catholic Central High School	Received the Richard and Lois Haskayne Legacy Scholarship of \$100,000 which is granted to a student who has exceptional academic merit while demonstrating leadership within school and community life.
Olivia Wang	St. Paul School	Received the Taxonomy Award with her project, "We're Talking About Cells Not Cellphones!" at the Lethbridge Regional Virtual Science Fair held in March.
Katharine Dormer and Amelia Tyslau	Our Lady of the Assumption School	Received the Bronze Award with their project, "Don't Burst My Bubble" along with the Chapter Award for "Best Junior Logbook" at the Lethbridge Regional Virtual Science Fair held in March.
Ali Norris and Austin Wiebe	Our Lady of the Assumption School	Received the Silver Award with their project, "The Digestive System" at the Lethbridge Regional Virtual Science Fair held in March.
Winifred Walter-Enudi and Jezzy Miller	Our Lady of the Assumption School	Received the Cooperation Award with their project, "What are Past Lives?" at the Lethbridge Regional Virtual Science Fair held in March.

